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RSIPF vehicle damage from rock throwing in Honiara 
   

Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) vehicle have been damaged after an 

incident of rock throwing which involves more than 20 youths at Stone Field area at 

Kaibia heights in Central Honiara on 8 May 2021. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Honiara City Police, Superintendent John 

Matamaru says,” Frontline officers at Central Police Station received a report of rock 

throwing at Stone Field area and attended to it. When Central Response Unit (CRU) 

arrived at the scene the crowd stoned them.” 

PPC Matamaru adds, “When the CRU team arrived at the scene they moved the crowd 

from the main road to the middle of Stone Field Community. While they were on the 

ground, the drunkards regrouped again in numbers and attacked the CRU team with 

stones. CRU team withdraw slowly to the main road while the crowd keep rocked them 

with stones.”  

Superintendent Matamaru says, “As a result of the stoning incident, CRU Land Cruiser 

sustained some damages. Right front headlight cover was broken, Siren light cover 

was broken left rear view mirror was completely broken and some dent on the side 

and roof of the land cruiser.” 

Mr Matamaru appeals to the Kaibia heights communities to help police officers to 

identify the suspects of the rock throwing. Our community can stop such incidences 

from happening if we work together. Police are there to help and there is always time 

you will run to police when you needed them. 
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Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

mailto:rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb
http://www.rsipf.gov.sb/


Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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